

Landscore Primary School Newsletter - No. 6 Autumn 2020

Friday 16th October 2020

Non-Pupil Day

Please remember that next Friday, 23rd October, is a non-pupil day so the children get to start their half term holidays early.

They then return to school on Monday 2nd

November.

Year 6 Secondary Applications

Please remember that Year 6 secondary school applications must be submitted by October 31st. Applications can be made online and more information can be found at:

new.devon.gov.uk/educat ionandfamilies/schoolinformation

<u>'Primary Sports'</u> <u>Holiday Club at</u> Landscore

Primary Sports are running a holiday club on Monday 26th, Tuesday 27th and Wednesday 28th October from 8:30-3:30 at Landscore.

Cost: £15.00 per day.
Please contact Lee Evans
via email:
lee.evans@primarysports.co.uk or
telephone: 07549 701530
if you are interested.

Dear Parents and Carers,

Harvest Celebration Thank you all so much for the amazing amount of food you sent in for our Harvest celebration today - your generosity was quite photo overwhelming (the shows only half of what we received!). As you know, the Crediton Foodbank is a very worthy local charity which helps out local families in need and I know they will be extremely grateful for all of these kind donations.

Thank you.



<u>Sharing Children's Books</u> You should all receive your child's termly report on Monday next week and then you will be sent a folder containing your child's English and Maths books on Tuesday. I hope you enjoy looking through your child's work with them but please remember to return ALL books to school on Wednesday morning. We hope that seeing your child's work will help with the conversation for parents' meetings. Many thanks.

Friends of Landscore AGM 'Friends of Landscore' will be holding their AGM on Friday 6th November at 9:30am in the DT room. It would be great to see as many of you at the meeting as possible in order to offer your help and support, even if it's just in a very small way. If you do want to attend, please inform the school office ahead of Friday so that we know how many people will be coming (and so that we have your contact details for Test and Trace purposes). If you would like to make any nominations for any of the roles (chair, vice chair, treasurer and secretary), please let us know. Thank you.

Although many of our usual events have been cancelled this year due to COVID, the committee have still worked very hard to raise additional money for the school. I would sincerely like to thank everyone who has been involved for the great job they have done and for giving so much time and energy in order to help the children of Landscore over the past year.

Christmas in Crediton (A little early I know!) Although Christmas events will be very different this year, we are all still determined to make them as special as we can. The Town Council have therefore asked us to be part of their 'Hat-tastic Christmas' competition which they are running this year. The focus this year is a poem called Santa's New Hat (a copy of which can be found on the Christmas in Crediton's Facebook page) and you are all invited to design a new hat for Santa. Although you are very welcome to make your hat (and even model it if you want to!), the designs have to be submitted on paper to the Council so we will be asking you to send in your paper design by Friday 13th November. (This gives you half term to spend some time on your design!). The Christmas tree light switch on and Santa's visit will be broadcast via an online event on Saturday 28th November but we can all get involved ahead of this date.

<u>Lost Property</u> We already have a huge amount of lost property gathering in the school and unfortunately we are not able to maintain a lost property box any longer due to the possibility of cross contamination. It would be such a shame to have to throw away good quality clothing so please make sure that your child's uniform is clearly named. I will be going around with my Sharpie next week to make sure that everything is named so that we can reunite any items of clothing which are found around the school.

Recorder Sessions After school recorder sessions, via Zoom, have now started with Annie Quicke but it's not too late for your child to join a group. Lessons take place at 4:00pm or 4:45pm and cost £26.70 for the Autumn term. For more details, please contact Annie: annie@nuffmore.eclipse.co.uk Tel: 07866 592018 or 01363 772003

<u>Congratulations</u> to Orla Geale and Theo Nicholson for their recent achievements in swimming. Orla was awarded her STAnley level 5 and Theo achieved his Octopus level 2. Orla was very proud of being able to swim without a woggle and Theo was able to prove that he could push and glide on both his front and back and also retrieve an object from under the water. They have both done so well and we are very proud of them – well done to you both.

I hope you all have a lovely weekend. Yours sincerely Debbie Main

